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Description of Experience 
The Texas Parks and Wildlife Department (TPWD) is the state agency responsible 
for managing the natural and cultural resources of Texas. Through careful 
planning and administration, TPWD is able to conserve and protect these 
resources for current and future generations. Laws and regulations regarding 
wildlife and fisheries in the state are administered through TPWD. Composed of 
eleven internal divisions, the agency must provide a balance between conserving 
our resources and allowing for public enjoyment of these same resources. 
Officially founded in 1963, TPWD has spent the past 50 years working to protect 
the land and waters of Texas.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

My primary objective was to show children how to love and appreciate our natural 
resources, especially children who would not normally gain such an opportunity. A 
2012 study conducted by The Outdoor Foundation found only about half of the 
people surveyed had participated in outdoor activities that year. They also found 
that 71% of youth and young adult participants were non-Hispanic Caucasian, but 
only 63% of all Americans were non-Hispanic Caucasian. This indicates a 
discrepancy between the percentage of minority outdoor participants in relation to 
their percentage as part of the whole population. The focus of our programs on low 
income families allowed me to reach new audiences in outdoor education. 

Another objective I accomplished was to establish connections with the people I 
met during the summer, including people at the Dickinson office and elsewhere. 
These will be good contacts in the future. A final objective was learning and 
participating in other aspects of the agency. 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

My internship with TPWD was located at the Dickinson Marine Lab in Dickinson, 
Texas. My primary duty was to expose youth to recreational outdoor activities 
through education and awareness based programs. I conducted events such as 
Aquatic Education, Archery, and ‘Project Wild’, programs which allowed children 
to learn fun ways to enjoy nature. The children I taught were primarily from low-
income families, so most of the information regarding outdoor activities was 
completely new to them. Throughout my internship, I collected data on the 
relationship many of these kids had with the outdoors and nature. I found the 
issue is not a lack of wanting to have outdoors exposure, but instead lacking the 
opportunity to have such experiences. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

By teaching children to love and appreciate nature, my future job will be easier 
because my efforts will be met with greater public support. According to the U.S. 
Fish and Wildlife Service, more than $1 billion is generated annually by anglers that 
is used for fisheries conservation and habitat restoration. My career plans include 
work in coastal habitat restoration. Educating children about outdoors activities will 
mean greater funding and public interest in my future field. 
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